March 30, 1982

Mr. Charles Smith
The Bankers Life
711 High Street
Des Moines, Iowa 50307

Dear Mr. Smith:

At its 1982 annual meeting, held in Grinnell on March 27, the Iowa Section of the Mathematical Association of America, passed two resolutions which will be of interest to you and the Des Moines club of the Society of Actuaries.

- 1. The Iowa Section of MAA hereby expresses its appreciation to the Des Moines club of the Society of Actuaries for their efforts in conducting the Annual High School Mathematics Examination in Iowa.
- 2. The Iowa Section of MAA hereby authorizes its chairperson to select awards for the five prizewinners of the Annual High School Mathematics Examination in Iowa each year and to arrange for presentation of these awards to the recipients by a pepresentative of the Iowa Section of MAA at the annual awards ceremony.

We will be most appreciative if your organization will provide our chairperson with the appropriate information each year so that he/she may carry out these instructions. Our chairperson through March of 1983 is Prof. Edward T. Hill, Department of Mathematics, Cornell College, Mt. Vernon, Iowa 52314. The following year the position will be assumed by Prof. Lynn J. Olson, Department of Mathematics, Wartburg College, Waverly, Iowa 50677.

We thank you for your efforts as regional coordinator and hope that you will pass on our thoughts to the membership of your club.

Sincerely,

E. James Peake, Jr. Secretary-Treasurer Iowa Section of MAA